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Deputation 

 

 A rrival of Aimer 
             Brother Andy Mollett from Ohio 

arrived to assist us and has been a 
tremendous blessing. He immediately began 
to make an impact: preaching, teaching, and 
helping in all areas of the work. We are very 
thankful he has been able to come. 

A nniversary Service uillacollo 

Church that we founded and pastor. Pastor 
since  the  start  of  the  Acts  Community 

In  March  we  celebrated  9  years 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Aimer Andy Mollett helping in the 
Radio Ministry 

 

Baptisms February 28th 
Three people were baptized during our 

Sunday morning service, two of them were 
recently released from prison and one is 
the daughter of a lady who was part of 
Sister Dame’s Bible study group in the 
ladies’ prison. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
David Sea District Superintendent of 
District 5 was there to minister. One young 
man received the Holy Ghost. He was one of 
the two leaders (delegates) of the chapel in 
the Men’s Prison that abruptly left the service 
one Wednesday in 2012 when four men 
received the Holy Ghost during the worship. 
They  were  from  a  church  that  didn’t  believe 
in speaking in tongues. They both were 
released from prison and now attend our 
church. The one who received the Holy Ghost 
asked to be baptized in Jesus’ name, as he 
had been “baptized” by an AOG pastor in 
prison. He was baptized the evening before 
we left Bolivia for deputation. 

 

 
In April we had to say goodbye to our 
church and Bolivia in order to come back to 
North America for deputation. We are 
grateful for the opportunity to visit the 
pastors and churches who have supported us, 
and to share our burden and needs for the 
nation of Bolivia. We look forward to the 
opportunity to meet new friends and 
partners who will commit to praying and 
supporting the preaching of the gospel in 
Bolivia. 

We are prayerfully expecting this to be a 
short deputation as we desperately want to 
be back as soon as possible. 

If every one of our partners increased  
their support by only $10 a month we 
would be done today! Would you 
consider helping us return sooner? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In January 2020 we planned on starting a 
daughter work in the nearby city of 
Quillacollo, the 2nd largest city in our 
state. In March we went into quarantine 
and couldn’t have services until October. 
Believing that all our plans for 2020 were 
over, we had no idea that the new church 
plant was already in progress. A pastor 
who was born and raised in Quillacollo, as 
a young man moved to Argentina where 
he was converted and started pastoring a 
church. He came to Bolivia to visit his 
ailing father, who sadly passed away 
before he could say goodbye. Stuck in 
Bolivia from March until December, 
Pastor Ruben began to visit family and 
friends and was invited to minister at a 
church of 300. The pastor had died of 
Covid and the church needed someone to 
preach. Before leaving Bolivia to go 
home, Pastor Ruben asked us to pastor the 
work until he could move back to Bolivia. 
One of the new members owns a garage 
and has room for 60 people in his 
customer waiting area. We now have 
church rent-free in a city where several 
attempts have been made to start a church! 
An average of 45 adults attend service and 
many have expressed a desire to be 
baptized in Jesus’ name! 

 

Childrens’ Day 
April 12 is Childrens’ Day in Bolivia. 
Sister Dame and her team held a special 
service on Sunday April 11. We 
rejoiced to see an attendance of 107 in our 
church. Being the last Sunday that we 
would be there before going to the States 
for deputation, it was extra special. 
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